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MEMO TO:   Assembly Committee on Health 

FROM: Mike Koles, WTA Executive Director 

RE:  AB95 and AB96  

DATE:  4/1/2021 

 

Unfortunately I broke my leg last week and am unable to testify in person.  Please accept my written and 

supportive comments on AB95 and AB96.   

 

Chair Sanfelippo, members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide our comments on AB95 

and AB96.  For many years, the WTA has indicated that Wisconsin must address an impending fire and EMS 

service provision crisis.  As you are aware, towns are required by statute to provide fire and ambulance service.  

Several changes in recent sessions helped.  Last session’s inclusion of joint EMS in the 2% + CPI levy limit 

alleviation (which has historically been available to joint fire) and the temporary increased investment in LOSA 

that built on changes adopted in the 2017-19 budget were a great start.   However, an even deeper and wider 

approach is necessary.  These two bills, along with AB93, begin that more comprehensive strategy. 

 

Just last month, four towns covering ½ of Florence County recently lost their ambulance service due primarily to 

lack of volunteers.  Luckily for them, with significant work they were able to find a temporary solution from the 

private sector at a significantly increased cost.  Late last year, in Ashland County, six towns were informed that 

their private provider would no longer be offering service starting January 1, 2021.  Three towns were able to 

find a neighboring service at an increased cost.  One town went without ambulance service for three months and 

went through the inefficient process of forming their own service.  Two towns, which cover the area of five 

townships (one town is a double township and one a triple), currently have no ambulance service.  These two 

received only one offer from an ambulance provider, which would have required a 170% and a 492% increase in 

town taxes.  The issues driving these crises are many, varied, and beyond describing in this memo.   

 

AB95 would provide greater flexibility in transport staffing and also address an increasingly frequent problem of 

career services preventing their employees from volunteering.  These would-be volunteers are passionate about 

helping out their community and already trained to do so.  They should have the freedom to provide this vital 

community service when they are off duty from their employer. 

 

AB96 begins to address the EMS funding shortages that vex many providers and local governments by restoring 

money for the FAP that was previously cut. 

 

Together with AB93, these are a great beginning to a more comprehensive strategy to ensure all Wisconsinites 

have access to EMS services. 

  


